Universal Periodic Review – Angola 

Intervention by the Kingdom of the Netherlands

Mr. President,

The Netherlands thanks the Government of Angola for the preparation of its National Report and welcomes the progress Angola has made since the first UPR session. Although Angola is on the right track to improve living conditions of the population, the Netherlands is concerned about the growing inequality in the distribution of wealth in the country.
The Netherlands appreciates Angola’s efforts to develop its domestic legal framework and the adherence to various human rights treaties. In particular, we welcome the adoption of the Law on Domestic Violence and its legal instruments. Yet, the Netherlands is convinced that further progress can be made on the implementation. We would therefore like to make the following recommendations: 

1. The Netherlands recommends that Angola adopts practical measures to implement the Law on Domestic Violence (and its legal instruments) and that Angola allocates a multi-annual budget to the Ministry involved to this effect. 
2. The Netherlands recommends that Angola takes measures, in collaboration with civil society organisations, aimed at ensuring women’s right to non-discrimination and equality, as proposed by the Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination against Women (CEDAW).
Thank you, Mr. President
